

MEMO# 18355

December 30, 2004

TREASURY ISSUES REQUEST FOR PAPERWORK BURDEN COMMENTS REGARDING FORM 1099-Q

[18355] December 30, 2004 TO: 529 PLAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE No. 39-04 OPERATIONS MEMBERS No. 39-04 PENSION MEMBERS No. 67-04 PENSION OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE No. 88-04 TAX MEMBERS No. 51-04 TRANSFER AGENT ADVISORY COMMITTEE No. 86-04 RE: TREASURY ISSUES REQUEST FOR PAPERWORK BURDEN COMMENTS REGARDING FORM 1099-Q Treasury has released the attached notice and request for comments regarding Form 1099-Q as part of its continuing effort to reduce paperwork and respondent burden. The notice invites comments on the agency's estimate of collection burdens and related issues. There are no changes being made to Form 1099-Q by the notice. Comments are due February 15, 2005. If you have questions or comments regarding this notice, please contact Lisa Robinson at 202-326-5835 or Irobinson@ici.org by February 1, 2005. Lisa Robinson Associate Counsel Attachment (in .pdf format) Note: Not all recipients receive the attachment. To obtain a copy of the attachment, please visit our members website (http://members.ici.org) and search for memo 18355, or call the ICI Library at (202) 326-8304 and request the attachment for memo 18355.

Copyright © by the Investment Company Institute. All rights reserved. Information may be abridged and therefore incomplete. Communications from the Institute do not constitute, and should not be considered a substitute for, legal advice.